
 
 
 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

TO: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE: March 31, 2020 
 

RE: 1381 Creekbend Company FROM: Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 
 
 

Requested 
Action: 

Additional consideration of the Licensed Premises Diagram Change and 
Restaurant Designation Permit applications. 

Statutory  

And 
Regulatory 
Authority: 

3 AAC 304.185(d): “A licensee may not alter the functional floor plan, reduce or 
expand the area, or change the business name of the licensed premises without the 
prior written approval of the director. The licensee must provide a new line 
drawing showing the proposed changes in the premises. A licensee must pay a fee 
of $250 for changing the business name or line drawing of the licensee's licensed 
premises when the name or line drawing change is not part of a transfer of 
ownership or location. A request for a business name or line drawing change for 
licensed premises not part of a transfer must be made on a form prescribed by the 
board.” 

  
3 AAC 304.305: “In AS 04.11.100 and this section, a "bona fide restaurant or 
eating place" is an establishment, or portion of an establishment, where, during all 
times that beer or wine is served or consumed, the patron's principal activity is 
consumption of food; and a variety of types of food items appropriate for meals is 
available for sale as shown on a menu provided to patrons and filed with the board. 
In considering an application for issuance, transfer, or relocation of a restaurant or 
eating place license, the board will determine the portion of the premises or 
proposed premises that constitutes a restaurant or eating place, and will license 
only that portion for the sale and consumption of alcoholic beverages.” 

 
Staff Rec.: 

 
Consider if the extended outdoor premises falls under the definition of a “bona 
fide restaurant or eating place”.  

  

Background: 
This restaurant or eating place license in Hope, an unincorporated community in the Kenai Peninsula 
Borough, is held by Creekbend Company LLC. They wish to include approximately 71,725 square 
feet in the back of restaurant where there is a stage, outdoor grill/bar with a few picnic tables.  
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